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God creates man and woman to live in obedience to him in the Garden of Eden. 

http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearABC/SpecServ/ChristmasLessonsAndCarols.html#First
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John the Baptist is born and his father rejoices that his son will prepare the way of the Lord. 

http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearABC/SpecServ/ChristmasLessonsAndCarols.html#NatJohn
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Adult Formation Classes and Church School  

will resume Sunday January 8. 

 

+  +
 

 

 



 

Sunday, January 1 The Holy Name 
 One Service Only @ 9:30 a.m. 
 9:30 A.M. Festival of Lessons & Carols with Eucharist –  
 Church 
 6:00 P.M. Narcotics Anonymous – Huntington Hall  
 

Monday, January 2 
 9:00 A.M.Offices Closed – New Year’s Day Holiday  
 

Tuesday, January 3 
 1:00 P.M .Brotherhood of St. Andrew – Library 
 3:00 P.M. Staff meeting  
 6:00 P.M. Chorister rehearsal – Choir Room 
 

Wednesday, January 4 
 12:00 P.M. Al-Anon – Outreach Room 
 7:30 P.M. Alcoholics Anonymous – Huntington Hall   

Thursday, January 5 
 6:00 P.M. Chorister rehearsal – Choir Room 
 7:00 P.M. Trinity Choir rehearsal – Choir Room 
 8:00 P.M. Alcoholics Anonymous – Huntington Hall 
 

Friday, January 6 
 No activities scheduled.  
 

Saturday, January  7 
 10:00 A.M. Alcoholics Anonymous – Huntington Hall  
 

Sunday, January 8  First Sunday after Epiphany 

 8:00 A.M. Holy Eucharist – Church 
 9:00 A.M. Choir Practice – Church 
 10:00 A.M. Holy Eucharist – Church 
 11:30 A.M. Christian Formation for All Ages Resumes 
 6:00 P.M. Narcotics Anonymous – Huntington Hall 
 

 
 

Trinity Academy Students and Staff say “Thank You!” 
Trinity Academy sends a heartfelt thanks for all the Giving Tree Christmas gifts that were donated to Trinity's 
students and also all the donations to our Holiday Store. 
 

Our students come from homes with limited incomes which makes it challenging for gift buying during this time 
of year. Your gifts have brought smiles to the faces of our students.  
 

Shopping for family in our Holiday Store was a special time for the children. They were so excited to "buy" the 
perfect gift for family members. The highlight was overhearing one of the students saying, "This will make my 
mom so happy!" 
 

We wish each of you a very Merry Christmas and a New Year that is filled with many blessings. 

 
Men’s Social & Racial Justice Retreat 

At Trinity on January 14 
The ECCT Men's Ministry Network in association with the Brotherhood of St Andrew is sponsoring a 
day of reflection in honor of The Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. on Saturday, January 14.  The program 
will focus on the role of Christian men in furthering Dr. King’s dream of social justice and racial equality in 21st 
century America.  In addition to time for fellowship, the program will feature videos of selected sermons by 
Presiding Bishop The Most Rev. Michael Curry followed by reflection and discussion of the sermon.  The 
program will conclude with lunch and a table Eucharist.  Please join us from 9 am to 2 pm at Trinity Episcopal 
Church, 120 Sigourney St, Hartford.  There is no cost for the event, and a free-will offering will offset the cost of 
lunch. 
Please let us know you will be joining us by completing the Eventbrite or by email to Tom Cottrell, 
tcottr9698@cox,net.  
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April Alford-Harkey to be ordained Deacon 
Our own April Alford-Harkey will be ordained to the Sacred Order of Deacons at Christ Church Cathedral on 
Saturday January 28 at 10:00 a.m. Mark your calendars and look for additional details in the coming weeks. 
We give thanks to God and look forward to celebrating with our Sister April! 

 
American Friends of the Episcopal Diocese of Jerusalem 

Please consider a personal gift to AFEDJ (American Friends of the Episcopal Diocese of Jerusalem) this 
holiday season. Trinity has been a constant supporter of this organization in the past and the people served 
still need our help. We have given to: The Schneller School in Jordan (serving Syrian refugee children), The 
Christ School in Nazareth, The Princess Basma Center in Jerusalem, and the Ahli Arab Hospital in Gaza as 
well as others. Please consider a gift during this holiday season in honor of or in memory of a loved one to 
improve the lives of the children in the Holy Land, where our faith began.  
Go to: www.afedj.org and follow the prompts (Donate Now) for an online or snail mail gift. Thank you so much!  
 -- Kate Smith, AFEDJ Missioner 
 

Women Together! 
From several parishes, women are invited to gather around an Epiphany-themed Bible study led by The Rev. 
Helen M. Moore. Over the course of 4 meetings, we will explore scripture, cultivate friendships and reflect on 
our spiritual journeys. 
 

When? Tuesday afternoons from 3:00-4:00 p.m. 

Meeting dates are January 10, 24 and February 7, 21 

Where? St. John's Episcopal Church, 679 Farmington Ave., West Hartford 
 

If you plan to attend or have questions, please contact 
The Rev. Helen M. Moore (860-331-1127 or helen@sjparish.net) or Linda MacGougan  
(860-561-1588) or Emily Estes (860-966-5466) 

 
Voice Deadline is January 13 

All articles and announcements for the next issue of Trinity’s newsletter, The Voice, should be 
received no later than Friday, January 13 at 5 p.m. Items for publication should be submitted to Kathie 
Wilson, Editor, via email to voice@trinityhartford.org.  
 

 
 
 

 

Upcoming Events 
 

Friday, January 6  

Epiphany Service 
12:10 P.M.: Epiphany Holy Eucharist Service - in the Chapel 

 

Saturday, January 7  
7:30 P.M.: Avery Ensemble Concert – in the Church 

 

Sunday, January 8  
11:30 A.M. Christian Formation Programs Resume – Library and Classrooms 

 

Saturday January 14 
9:00 a.m. ECCT / BSA Men’s Retreat 

 

Friday, January 20-22 
2:00 p.m. Teen Youth Weekend – Camp Washington 

(concludes at 2:00 p.m. on Sunday, January 22) 
 

Saturday January 28 
10:00 a.m. Diaconal Ordination of April Alford-Harkey - Christ Church Cathedral 

 

http://www.afedj.org/
x-apple-data-detectors://1/
x-apple-data-detectors://2/
x-apple-data-detectors://4/
tel:860-331-1127
mailto:helen@sjparish.net
tel:860-561-1588
tel:860-966-5466
mailto:voice@trinityhartford.org
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Let Us Pray 
 

In our parish cycle of prayer we pray for Vinnie and Ann Marie Pacileo and Jan Peake; and those who serve as 
members of the Altar Guild. In our diocese, we pray for Grace Church, Broad Brook; St. Paul’s, Brookfield; 
Trinity, Brooklyn; for all immigrants, refugees, and the ministries that serve them, especially IRIS - Integrated 
Refugee and Immigrant Services, New Haven. 
 

In the Anglican Cycle, we pray for the diocese of Kolhapur - (North India) The Rt. Rev. Bathuel Tiwade, Bishop. 
We also pray for our partner church, Mbugani Anglican Holy Trinity Church in Tabora, Tanzania and for the 
mission church of Tumbi.  
 

We ask your prayers for Gus and Peg Andrian; Georges Annan-Kingsley; Claudia Ayer; Mavis Bennett; Dianne 
Bowens-Waller; Walton Brown Foster and family; Edie Brunelle; Ginny Catanzaro; Alan Cheyney; Gloria 
Cheyney and the Cheyney family; Janet Chisholm; Sandi Cone; Margaret Daniel; Robin D’Oyen and family; 
John Doyle; Annabelle Duva; Lori Eckhardt; Althea Francis; Nigel Francis; Kristin Garcia-Williams; Jane and 
Jade Gentles; Ginna Glass; D. B. Grant; Dwight Lee; Owen Margeson; Fred Margeson; Antoinette McCrary; 
Marsha McCurdy and Zoe and Morgan Adell; Margaret Moore; Valentina Moore; Paul Nelson; Al Pereira; Ann-
Marie Pierce; Jim and Mary Register; Jon Reik; John Robinson; Carolyn Rogers; Pat Shields; Lucy Shores; 
Lindsey Tengatenga; Hellen Strassner; Alice Turcotte; Celina Walker; Sonia Watson; Chris Weber; Trudi 
White; Amy Williams; Carl Williams; Deborah and Shakeem Williams; Pam Williams; Jay Zhitnik; Meg Lines 
(Jack & Penny Pearson’s friend); Margaret Packe, Charlie Diamond (Gloria Cheyney’s friends); Kay Nelson 
(JoEllen Jansing’s sister); Deborah Lyons Thompson (Walton Foster); David and James Register (Jim & Mary 
Register’s son and grandson); Jane Tatge (Anne Green’s mother); Dean Morgan (Jane Gentles’ son); Patricia 
Patton (Mary Register); Debi and John Irby (Mary Register); Sam, Ben, Rachel and Jeffrey Parsons (Tom and 
Enid Oberholtzer’s family); Kenneth Vreeland, Shirley Gibson, Tanya Kopec, Doris Jean (Peter Vreeland’s 
friends); and for those who mourn for loved ones. 
 

We pray for Gladys Courtemanche, Bill Edwards (brother in-law of Jim and Mary Register), Jacques Kacou 
Nthohou (father of Marthe Annan-Kingsley) and Tilly Giansanti (aunt of John Doyle), and K.C. Koshy 
(grandfather of Anju Mathew), and those who will die this week, that they may meet their Lord in faith and 
hope. 
 

http://www.anglicancommunion.org/structures/member-churches/member-church/diocese/position.aspx?church=north-india&dio=kolhapur&pos=bishop-of-kolhapur&posID=7474

